CITY OF HUNTERS HOLLOW

11300 Angelina Rd. Louisville, KY 40229 Office 502-957-4205 Fax 502-215-5189 Tammara Ross – mayor@cityofhuntershollow.org

Micheale McCauley – <u>cityclerk@cityofhuntershollow.org</u>

City Attorney Mark Edison

MINUTES REGULAR CITY COUNCIL MEETING FEBRUARY 18, 2020 7PM

In Attendance: Mayor Ross, Clerk McCauley, Attorney Edison, Commissioners: Lotze and MacIntyre.

Absent: Israel

Quorum determined and meeting called to order at 7 pm by Mayor Ross

Commissioner Lotze made a motion to accept the regular meeting minutes as read from, January 21,2020. Commissioner MacIntyre 2^{nd} the motion. All were in favor. Motion carried.

Commissioner MacIntyre made a motion to accept the financial report for January 31, 2020. Commissioner Lotze 2nd the motion. All were in favor. Motion carried.

OLD BUSINESS

♣ None

-

NEW BUSINESS

- 4 Attorney Edison read Resolution 2020-01 2nd Amendment Sanctuary.
- Mayor Ross inquired about who need to clean up common area where illegal activities were taking place. Commissioner MacIntyre will look at area and advise Mayor Ross of condition. Attorney Edison advised Mayor Ross to call Bullitt County Drug Force to clean up.
- Mayor Ross appoints Constable Larry Watkins to enforce City parking citations along with pictures to be taken.

COUNCIL BUSINESS

- Commissioner MacIntyre expressed concern about gravel on Angelina Road.
- 👃 A resident complained about the ditch line behind Angelina Rd being a mess, trees need to be taken down.
- All issues between the City and residents concerning gravel have been fixed.
- Lommissioner MacIntyre states there are new owners moving in not knowing what city they live in. He suggests placing signs at the entrance of Angelina Rd and Arbor Trace stating "Entering the City of Hunters Hollow"

POLICE BUSINESS

Absent no Report.

PUBLIC BUSINESS

The Mallory's recently purchased home from Mr. Burnett inquiring about guidelines on driveways. Attorney Edison will send information to City Clerk.

→ Miss Eggleton gravel in easement fixed. Homeowner expressed issue with sewage backup in basement. Attorney Edison advises homeowner to install back flow preventers.

ADJOURNMENT

Submitted and Attested by:

Mayor Tammara Ross

City Attorney Mark Edison

Micheale McCauley
City Clerk Micheale McCauley

City of Hunters Hollow

Regular Council Meeting April 21, 2020